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STATE ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT 

 
Determination of Non-Significance (DNS) 

 
August 19, 2019  
 
Lead agency 
 Mason County PUD No. 1 (Mason 1) 
 
Agency Contact 
 James Reyes, jamesr@mason-pud1.org, (360) 877-5249 Ex 215 
 
Agency File Number 
 MA17-013 
 
Description of Proposal 
 
This is a  financial, policy, operational, maintenance and organizational planning document. This planning 
document goes over the consolidation feasibility of Mason PUD 1 Union water systems (Union, Union Ridge, 
Highland Park, Vuecrest, Alderbrook Water Co. and Hood Canal water systems). 
 
This planning document will allow Mason County PUD 1 to move forward with consolidating  these water 
systems over the next 20 years.  The plan identifies improvements necessary to meet projected water demands 
within the consolidated water system service area.  Planned projects include interties to interconnect the systems 
and more reliably provide water service to this area.   
 
Proponent  
Mason County PUD No. 1 
N. 21971 Hwy. 101 
Shelton Washington 98584 
 
Location of Proposal 
 
The Union Consolidated Regional Water System is located on the south side of Hood Canal near the 
community of Union in Mason County. 
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Lead Agency 
Mason County PUD No. 1, the lead agency for this proposal, has determined that this proposal will not have a 
probable significant adverse impact on the environment. An environmental impact statement (EIS) is not 
required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c). This decision was made after review of a completed environmental 
checklist and other information on file with the lead agency. This information is available to the public on 
request. 
 
This Determination of Non-significance (DNS) is issued under WAC 197-11-340(2); the lead agency will not 
act on this proposal for fourteen (14) days from the date below. 
 
 A Copy of the Environmental Check list is available at: 
• Mason County PUD No. 1 offices, N. 21971 Hwy. 101, Shelton, Washington 98584 
• Online at https://mason-pud1.org/ 
 
Appeal process 
There is no Agency Appeal for this DNS. 
 
Public and Agency Comments  
Comments on this DNS must be submitted by August 30th, 2019 and must be sent to: 
   
Darin Hall, Operations Manager 
Mason County PUD No. 1 
N. 21971 Hwy. 101, 
Shelton, WA 98584 
 darinh@mason-pud1.org  
 
 
 
 Signature, 
 
 

 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
    Darin Hall 

https://mason-pud1.org/

